
 
July 1, 2021 
 
 
 
Jeff Snydar 
Snydar Farms 
1956 Hampton Rd 
Everson, WA 98247-9365 
 
RE: It is time to reapply for your CAFO General Permit - WAG994349 
 
Dear Jeff Snydar: 
 
Your Concentrated Animal Feeding Operation (CAFO) General Permit requires you to reapply for permit 
coverage at least 180 days prior to the expiration date of the current Permit (General Condition G17). You 
must reapply for the CAFO General Permit by September 4, 2021.  
 
If you fail to reapply for the CAFO General Permit, your current permit coverage will expire on March 2, 
2022. If your permit expires and you discharge pollutants to waters of the State, you are in violation of the 
federal Clean Water Act and/or Chapter 90.48 RCW. 
 
OPTIONS TO REAPPLY 
 
Reapply/Renew Online 
The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) uses SecureAccess Washington (SAW) to 
maintain security of your data. To reapply for permit coverage, you can: 

 Use an existing SAW account or create one by going to https://secureaccess.wa.gov/, or 
 Go to https://ecology.wa.gov/WQWebPortalHelp for SAW account instructions, or 
 Use the enclosed detailed instructions to create a SAW account or reapply online. 

Reapply/Renew By Mail 
You may use the enclosed application form to reapply. Your application must be postmarked by 
September 4, 2021. Mail the complete application to: 

Washington State Department of Ecology 
Water Quality Program 
Attn: CAFO Permit Administrator 
P.O. Box 467000 
Olympia, WA 98504-7696  
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CHANGES TO YOUR PERMIT COVERAGE 
 
To terminate or transfer permit coverage, or change the company name, owner, or operator associated 
with your permit coverage, please submit the appropriate request form available at 
https://ecology.wa.gov/cafo. Request a paper copy by contacting Chelsea Morris at (360) 407-6563. 

PERMIT REISSUANCE 
 
Ecology is in the process of updating this permit and plans to make a reissuance decision for the CAFO 
General Permit in 2022. The draft permit, fact sheet, and related documents will be available on our 
website later this year. We will notify you by email when the documents are available. If you have any 
questions or concerns about the permit reissuance process, please contact Chelsea Morris at 
chelsea.morris@ecy.wa.gov or (360) 407-6563. 
 
QUESTIONS 
 
If you have reapplication or site specific questions, please contact Chelsea Morris at 
chelsea.morris@ecy.wa.gov or (360) 407-6563. For more information, please visit the CAFO General 
Permit webpage at https://ecology.wa.gov/cafo. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
[signature on file] 
 
 
Jeff Killelea, Manager 
Program Development Services Section  
Water Quality Program 
 
Enclosures


